

August 31, 2022

Larry Brown 3473 D ¾ Rd. Palisade, CO 81526

Re: City of Golden, Empire Pit, Permit No. M-1977-534,

Reclamation Memo and Request to address the Mined Land Reclamation Board

Mr. Brown,

On August 29, 2022, the Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your memo regarding the status of the reclamation at the Empire Pit, File No. M-1977-534, and the request to address the Mined Land Reclamation Board (Board or MLRB).

There are no permitting actions or a release request under review by the Division for the site. Therefore, the Division will review your memo and consider your comments for all relevant permitting actions at the appropriate time.

Your opportunity to address the Board will occurring during the public comment portion of the September 21-22, 2022 Board meeting. You and the parties that you represent in this matter may attend the Board meeting virtually and address the Board at that time.

Please submit a request to the MLRB to appear virtually via (ZOOM) during the public comment period. Please submit the request via email to the MLRB Administrator, Camie Mojar at: Camille.mojar@state.co.us, no later than 5:00 PM, September 9, 2022.

If you have any questions, please contact me at peter.hays@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 8124.

Sincerely

Peter S. Hays

Environmental Protection Specialist

Ec: Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety

